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NCOIL COMMENDS MEEKS BILL TO RETAIN STATE AUTHORITY
Washington, DC, June 12, 2009 —National Conference of Insurance Legislators (NCOIL) President Senator James Seward (NY) yesterday congratulated Congressman Gregory Meeks (D-NY) for introducing H.R. 2733, the Indexed Annuities and Insurance Products Classification Act of 2009.  In a letter to Congressman Meeks, the NCOIL President said that H.R. 2733 was consistent with long-standing NCOIL policy supporting state regulation of insurance products.  

Sen. Seward wrote, “The legislation reaffirms state-based insurance regulation—which has performed well for 150 years—and represents a common-sense, pro-consumer solution that can immediately bring clarity to a market made uncertain by Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC) Rule 151A.  

Sen. Seward commended the bill—which was introduced with Republican and Democratic Members totaling 20 cosponsors—that would, “confirm the authority of state insurance regulators over fixed-indexed annuity products and nullify Rule 151A.”  He continued:
NCOIL strongly supports the bill’s contention that fixed-indexed annuity products are a form of insurance—as the primary feature of the product is the safety of principal and associated investment risks are borne not by the consumer, but by the issuing company.  Fixed-indexed annuities are not securities, and, thus, should not be regulated by the SEC.  

Citing the Findings and Purpose Section of the legislation, the NCOIL President said, “We also share your concerns that the rule ‘interferes with State insurance regulation, harms the insurance industry, reduces competition, restricts consumer choice, [and] creates unnecessary and excessive regulatory burdens ….’” before adding that “151A could also have the effect of leading to other products being inappropriately classified as securities—further clouding the annuities marketplace.”

Sen. Seward said that, “State insurance legislators and regulators—individually and collectively through NCOIL and the National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NAIC)—are working diligently to educate consumers about their retirement options and to ensure the suitability of annuity products.”  He wrote, “NCOIL has endorsed an NAIC Suitability in Annuity Transactions Model Regulation, and we will continue working with our regulatory colleagues to make certain that the states’ first-rate consumer protection regime remains an example for the financial services sector.          

Late last year, NCOIL adopted a Resolution in Support of State Insurance Commissioner Authority Over Fixed-Indexed Annuity Products that, among other things, opposed Rule 151A and reaffirmed NCOIL support for state insurance commissioner authority over the sale and marketing of annuity products.  It also encouraged increased communication among insurance departments and state and federal securities regulators over areas of mutual concern.
NCOIL is an organization of state legislators whose main area of public policy interest is insurance legislation and regulation.  Most legislators active in NCOIL either chair or are members of the committees responsible for insurance legislation in their respective state houses across the country.  More information is available at www.ncoil.org.

For further details, please contact the NCOIL Washington, DC Office at 202-220-3014, or by email at mhumphreys@ncoil.org.
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